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STATEMENT BY THE CZECH REPUBLIC

The Czech Republic welcomes the delegation of Brunei Darussalam and thanks for its comprehensive presentation and the UPR National Report.

The Czech Republic appreciates all activities of the Government of Brunei Darussalam towards promotion of women’s rights, including its participation in respective ASEAN committees. We also welcome the withdrawal of reservations to articles 20 (1), 20 (2) and 21 (a) of the CRC.
We note the recent statement of Brunei Darussalam on a de facto moratorium on the execution of death penalty for cases under the Syariah Penal Code Order. However, we are deeply worried that the 3rd phase of the 2013 Penal Code Order remains in place which includes punishments such as death penalty by stoning, hand-cutting and whipping. As these penalties violate international law by constituting torture or other cruel, inhuman, or degrading treatment, we recommend repealing them and bringing the Penal Code in line with international law standards.

Further, the Czech Republic makes the following recommendations to the Government of Brunei Darussalam:

1) Uphold long-lasting moratorium on the death penalty, as previously recommended.

2) Ensure the freedom of expression and put an end to the censorship of the media, as previously recommended.

3) Finally, we would like to recommend the Government to ratify the CAT, ICCPR, CESCR, CERD and CED.

Thank you.

